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of hostilities, and. must, theoretically at least, he kept under constant
military guard.

The Swiss Government, however, has so far desisted from placing the internees
in camps and much latitudo is accorded them, for which the internees are duly
grateful,

The evades are froo to leave this neutral country as soon as the frontior opens.
• •«coeâ4f

THE SWISS SPOThlGHT
(hy Pierre BeguinT.

One could hardly deny the fact that under the pressure of circumstances tho
individual rights guaranteed to Swiss citizens hy the Constitution have heen
somewhat encroachod upon.

Freedom of the press has heen limited hy the exercise of a control. Not a
control over home policy hut on journalistic activity that might compromise our
neutrality. It is also forbidden to start publishing new papers or reviews
without the permission of the government; this in order to forestall any
attempt hy foreign propaganda to mingle with the Swiss press.

Moving picture films must pass censorship, so that foreign propaganda shall not
he able to falsify public opinion which must be formed from purely objective
sources of information.

Furthermore»certain extremist parties which were a danger to the security of
the State were placed under a han; while public meetings of a political
character were to he watched by police forces especially prepared for their
work. And though this has been the case, we must admit that the freedom of the
press,.the froodom of association and assembly must be somewhat restricted,
while in normal times those freedoms are without any limitations whatsoever in
Switzerland,

For somo time now numerous voices have been lifted in different parts of the
country asking that these fundamental constitutional liberties be restored
again without delay. This movement of opinion has grown to such dimensions
that the Federal Council discussed it in one of its recent meetings. The

Federal Council decided in fact that the matter shall be referred to the
Parliament's Full Power Commission, who is to meet soon, and that the government
will make a statement before the Federal Chambers on the subject at the time of
the next session opening on Monday, Juno 5th, It seems, however, that the
government docs not intend to modify its presont policy, as tho circumstances
which made present restrictions necessary, still exist. We still live in a
beleaguered fortress in which public order must be kept at all cost as long
as all danger from outside has not subsided. It must be admitted that those
restrictive measures have given a great deal of trouble lately, Tho parties
placed under ban have reformed under other names. As for the censorship it is
much moro indulgent than formerly.

In short, the limitations placed upon certain aspects of publie life are not
nearly so obnoxious as heretofore. But despite all this, it is a happy sign
that public opinion should demand from time to time the full restoration of
the citizen's rights as set forth in the Constitution, This proves that we do
not become accustomed to their even temporary suppression, and that we remain
firmly attached to those bindings which are the foundation of our public
institutions. It provides a chance that these rights will be restored to
their full order without delay, just as soon as circumstances permit.

• •«««••so
SUNDRY NEÏÏS FROM SWITZERLAND.

The Papal Nuncio in Borne, Archbishop Bernardini, led the Diplomatic Crops at
the funeral of 37 people who wore killed in the accidental bombing of Schaff-
hausen,during the recent raid. More than 20,000 people witnessed tho Requiem
Mass at St, John's Church and the subsequent burial,
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